
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING -
Armstrong Hall as well as on Zoom at 7pm.
Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place 
them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome and announcements - Audrey Huzzey

Introit 
Call to Worship - Praise ye the Lord

(Verse 1 only - NAH 6)
Invocation - Audrey Huzzey

Opening hymn - I Sing the Mighty Power of God 
(NAH 88)

Offertory -  Audrey Huzzey
Tithes & Offerings - Deacons

Child dedication of Elijah David Phillips
Congregational Hymn - Joyful, joyful we adore thee  

(NAH 592)
Children’s story - Alison Burgess

Scripture Reading - Lynhart Carlos - Ruth 1:6,7
Pastoral prayer - Jim Huzzey

Special music - Charlotte Marshall
Sermon - Pastor Sam Davies
“The Ultimate Homecoming”

Closing hymn - Lord I’m Coming Home (NAH 296)
Benediction - Pastor Sam Davies

Postlude
Organist - Neilson Roberts

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM

Scripture Reading: Mark 2: 1-12 - Allanah
“The Value of Friends”
Pastor James Shepley

Welcome & Prayer - Bella Rajasekaran
Opening Hymn - NAH60 This is My Father’s World
Facilitator: Marlene Levy
Panel: Catherine Phiri, Susan Olipa Tembok, Bheki T 
Moyo, John Dupuis, Anna Papaioannou 
Teachers (Sanctuary): Wallacia Scott, Felipe Fusste

This is my commandment: Love each other in 
the same way I have loved you.

John 15:12 NLTPASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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LET’S TALK ABOUT JESUS. We meet on the First 
and Third Tuesday at 2pm. Bring a friend, your Bible, 
your favourite text, favourite hymn or story so we can 
share and talk about our friend Jesus. Everyone is 
welcome.

ADRA AND NEWBOLD COLLEGE are hosting a 
JUSTICE SUMMIT and all who are interested in 
creating a fairer society are invited to attend. “One 
voice calling for change is more powerful when 
combined with many others.” Start:  September 21 
& 22 - 8.30am in Moor Close Newbold College. End: 
September 23 Newbold Church Morning Service. 
Lively discussions and inspiring speakers. Please 
register on Eventbrite.

PRAYER REQUESTS
- Camryn Lloyd - Cam is now conscious and has 
been moved to a rehab unit to get specialised 
support. However, he is bed bound, unable to 
function independently or communicate to make 
his needs known. Please continue to keep him, 
his wife Savannah, 4-year-old son Zion, the wider 
family and also the medical practitioners in your 
prayers.
- Therez Valsin as she struggles with Health Issues.
- Terry Menkens, Dennis and Diane Johnson, 
Rosemary Boyle. Jacqueline Deane, Leopold 
Johnson, Morgan Charles, Frederic Shone, Alain St 
Germaine.
- Families who are facing severe physical and mental 
health challenges.
- Our country as we continue to experience severe 
Industrial Unrest, Inflation and Food shortages. 
- A resolution to the conflicts in various countries.
- The young people who are applying for places in 
Colleges and Universities.
- Members who are seeking employment.  
-  The countries that are being ravaged by 
hurricanes.
- The Nominating Committee as they begin to elect 
Officers for New Terms of office 2024 to 2025.
- The SEC Session is being held the 7-10 September.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

THE FLOWERS at church are given in thanks for 
Elijah David Phillips and with love on his dedication. 
We ask that God continues to bless and lead him and 
his parents Naomi and Mike, the wider family and 
their friends as they grow together.

REGRETTABLY, there will not be a Fellowship Lunch 
on Sabbath 2nd September.  The next Fellowship 
Lunch will be on 7th October

THE FUNERAL of Roy Atkinson will take place on 
Wednesday 6th September at 1pm at the Stanborough 
Park Church. Please continue to pray for Bronwen 
and the rest of the family as they mourn.

THE NEXT Adventurer Club and Pathfinder Meetings 
are on the 10th of September

CREATION MINISTRIES Join with us on Sabbath the 
9th of September for a special focus on Creation.
Duncan Bayliss, Professor of Geography will be 
our special guest in Parallel for our worship service 
and will deal with a pertinent topic: “Why can’t they 
hear us?”
Our program continues in the afternoon.  Creation 
Ministries teams up with the Teens Department 
to invite you to join with us at 4:30pm for another 
important presentation entitled “Does God exist?”
As a taster check out Duncan Bayliss book at 
thepossibilityofbelief.org

DEAR PARENTS, Thank you for your commitment 
to bringing your children to Sabbath School each 
week. May we remind you that in order to fully 
appreciate the programme the leaders have worked 
hard to prepare, please aim to bring your children to 
their classroom for a 9.45am start. This will ensure a 
prompt 10.45am finish, with time for a break before 
the worship services begin.
Please speak with Paula or Natalie if you have any 
questions or concerns about any children’s Sabbath 
School matters.

THE 64TH SEC SESSION takes place 7-10 September 
at the University of Essex, Colchester. Stanborough 
Park has nine delegates attending, the names of which 
are below. Should you have questions or comments, 
speak to our pastoral team or an attending delegate. 
Delegates are: Annalisa Molteni, Audrey Huzzey, 
Esther Kansere, Florence Allen, Jackson Bright, Karen 
Vontzalidis, Yetunde Bright, Bernell Bussue and Roger 
Murphy. Please keep the Session in your prayers.

‘WRITE AWAY’ EVENT. September 8 is World Literacy 
Day. It is a joy and privilege to be able to read and 
write but not everyone has that opportunity. ADRA is 
inviting you to ‘write’ a Direct Debit of £10 monthly to 
assist those in Literacy Poverty. Please see Audrey 
for details.

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
1. Examination Results Announcement: We are 
pleased to announce our exceptional exam results. 
Once again, we have achieved a 100% pass rate in 
external exams, with 82% of our students attaining 
merits and distinctions. We extend our heartfelt 
gratitude to the church for their unwavering prayers 
and support.
2. Registration Details: We cordially extend a 
warm invitation to all prospective students for the 
upcoming academic year. Please make note of the 
registration schedule:
Returning Students: Registration is scheduled for 
the 5th and 6th of September, from 11:00 am to 7:00 
pm. Returning students have the convenience of 
arranging registration through email, text messages, 
or telephone calls.
New Students: Registration for new students will be 
held on the 11th and 12th of September, also from 
11:00 am to 7:00 pm. This registration will take place 
at the Stanborough Centre.

For any inquiries or to facilitate registration, please 
do not hesitate to reach out to us via email at 
spcmahn@gmail.com


